Meeting Notes NOWG – July 1, 2003

Participants:

Bruce Bennett

Jim Castagna

Joanne Edelman

Paula Hustead

Karen Mulberry

Beth O’Donnell

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

CHANGE ORDER #21

Reviewed the Proposed Template Jim C. had developed for Change Order 21.  There was discussion that this draft didn’t go into as much detail as it should have.  There were contributions from Julie P. and Karen M.   There was a concern surrounding the process of initiating change orders.  Can a service provider contact the PA directly and the PA initiate a change order without direction from the FCC, NANC or an INC directive?  The process needs to be defined in order for the NOWG to continue to access this and other future change orders that are not initiated by one of the above-mentioned ways.

It was also suggested that in the cover letter that will accommodate our response, that the NOWG request the PA, in the future, to state how a specific change order gets initiated.

ACTION ITEM:  Karen M. and Jim will imitate an email to Sanford Williams asking for clarification on the process of creating change orders.  Is there encouragement for service providers to take threshold issues to the PA and from that issue the PA would be able to submit a change order?  

ACTION ITEM:  Jim will initiate an email to Shannon Collins, PA, asking her to respond to the following two bullet items from the SBC contribution.

· The change order says "a new report that will be generated in PAS that will show a service provider's Part 1A submissions during a specific date range."  How small or large is the date range...a month, a year, or since the inception of PAS? 
· Does PAS presently have any other ability to produce reports for SPs?  If SPs used such capability, could they essentially garner the same information being produced by the suggested upgrade?
There was discussion that this is another reason why the NOWG would like more dialog with the PA and the ability to develop a better path forward for working together.  Change Orders could be initiated by the NANC if comments from Service Providers and Surveys could be acted upon.

There was discussion on whether these issues of change order processes should be brought up at the next NANC in the NOWG report.  It was agreed perhaps after the entire issue is resolved.

CHANGE ORDER #2

Reviewed what Jim had sent on 6/30/03 and modifications were made to the document.  There are still some outstanding issues and questions and Jim will draft email to be sent to Shannon Collins, PA, to ask the PA what date they would like to see this process start and address any other outstanding issues.

ACTION ITEM:  Jim and Karen M. to draft an email to Shannon Collins, PA and send proposed draft 5 to the NOWG for review prior to sending to Shannon.  COMPLETED
CHANGE ORDER #22

This change order replaces change orders 16 and 17.  It will be discussed on the July 7th call.

